
 

WEEKLY POLICE BLOTTER 
Week of July 14th, 2025 – July 20th, 2025 

 
 

Total Calls for Service: 479 
 

Traffic Stops: 75 
Citations Issued: 10 

(including citations from Vehicle Accidents) 
Warnings Issued: 56 

Traffic Enforcement Details: 119 (59.5 Hours) 
(Stop sign, intersection, speed, etc. enforcement) 

 
Directed Area Patrol   32 

(Includes all parks, commercial areas, and areas of concern for illegal activity) 
 

Foot Patrols: 3 
School Walk-throughs: 0 

Vehicle Accidents: 4 
Reportable (requiring EMS or Tow): 2 

Non-Reportable: 2 
 

 
 

INCIDENTS: 

 
7/14/25 – Police responded to a call for a report of several suspects flashing lights into vehicles and trying 
door handles in the area of Dale Rd and Lyster Rd. Officers surveyed the area and located one juvenile male 
covered in mud on Garth Rd. The juvenile told police many times that he was just leaving his girlfriend’s 
house in the area, but could not give a full name or address. The juvenile was on the phone with his alleged 
girlfriend who also could not provide an address in the area. The juvenile was taken into custody, charged 
with loitering and prowling at night, and released to a legal guardian. 
 
7/15/25 – Police responded to a call for a suspicious male walking in someone’s driveway on the 500 block 
of Jarden Rd. The caller gave a description of the male and the direction in which he walked away. One 
officer was flagged down by a resident on Pine Rd stating that her son observed a male inside of her vehicle. 
While patrolling the area for this male, another resident in the area flagged down the officers and provided 
video footage of the male walking across his lawn. The male was in the neighbor’s yard, laying in the grass. 
The male matched the individual in the video footage and one of the other complainants was able to 
positively identify him. The male was taken into custody and charged with loitering and prowling at night as 
well as theft from a vehicle.  
 
7/16/25 – Police responded to the unit block of Franklin Ave for a report of a vehicle stolen overnight. The 
information was passed onto the detective bureau and the investigation is ongoing. 
 
7/18/25 – Police were dispatched to Wawa on the 1600 block of Bethlehem Pike for a subject who, 
confirmed by surveillance video, has stolen multiple items and on more than one occasion. The police 
observed the suspect vehicle parked and performed a vehicle stop. The male juvenile was confirmed as the 
person in the surveillance videos from Wawa. The juvenile’s parent was contacted and he will be charged 
with retail theft and referred to the Youth Aid Panel. 
 


